
Metra ADA Advisory Committee

Meeting Minutes
August 6, 2019, 2:00 PM
547 W. Jackson Blvd.
2nd Floor Training Room

Chicago, IL 60661

Attendance:
Committee Members



D. A. Rubino, Metra


S. Dalton




K. Schultz, Metra




S. E. Rangel




J. Ferneborg, Metra



S. Hastalis




T. Clampit, Metra



J. Heniff




G. Armstrong



L. Gerlach (via telephone)


H. Armstrong



J. Mueller (via telephone)


J. Powell



V. Schmitz (via telephone)


L. Martinez









D. Shaw









A. Serpe, CTA (via telephone)









P. Blumberg, Sign Language Interpreter









P. Cosentino, CART Operator
At 2:09 pm, Chairman Dalton called the meeting to order.  She welcomed all and had each individual in attendance state who they were and who they represented.
The first order of business was the approval of the May 2019 meeting minutes.  These had been previously distributed in electronic format and hard copies were provided.  J. Heniff indicated that there had been a misspelling of his name.  Chairman Dalton called for a motion to approve the minutes with this change.  S. Hastalis brought the motion and J. Heniff seconded the motion.  The minutes of the May 2019 meeting were approved.

The next order of business was a report from David Rubino, Metra’s Director of Station Services.  He brought the Committee up to date on the new PIDS (Passenger Information Display System) at Chicago Union Station.  Amtrak is in the process of installing 72 monitors (54”) and conduit throughout the station.  This will also include monitors on platforms that will provide passengers with virtual information about train departures.  He indicated that, under normal circumstances, an audio message will come up with any information that appears on a monitor.  Mr. Rubino also reported on improvements to Metra’s web site.  Previously, ADA documents and information had been distributed in a variety of areas on the web site.  With the help of Troy Clampit, Metra’s Senior Manager of New Technology Development, we now have an ADA tab on the home page that will take customers directly to an ADA module where all things ADA are in one area.  Customers will be able to find the following:
· Rider & Stations Guides

· Information about rail cars, stations and elevators

· Accessibility and Reasonable Accommodation

· Information about the ADA Advisory Committee (and meeting minutes)

· A live submittal form for customer complaints (in English, Spanish and Polish)

· The ADA System Map           

Mr. Rubino expanded on the live Customer Complaint Form.  It is working, and customers are using it.  Once submitted, it goes directly to both Mr. Rubino and Mr. Ferneborg.  This ensures that these complaints and inquiries can be responded to quickly.  We have given our customers a variety of vehicles to contact us and get the answers they need.

Mr. Ferneborg reminded the Committee that there had been a sub-committee formed to write the Stations Guide.  This sub-committee had been made up of S. Hastalis, J. Ferneborg, K. Erickson and P. Byrne.  The guide has a healthy amount of wayfinding information and has been written for blind and visually impaired riders.  It has been produced in braille and Mr. Ferneborg brought a supply of these to the meeting to distribute.  These braille guides can also be requested from information on the web site.  These Stations Guides have already been distributed to blind rehabilitation organizations such as the Chicago Lighthouse, Blind Service Association, Second Sense and the Illinois Department of Rehabilitation.  They have also gone out to consumer organizations such as the American Council of the Blind and the National Federation of the Blind.  With the assistance of Chairman Dalton, many of these guides have been sent to Special Ed teachers in the region.  The text version of this document is also on the web site on the ADA page.  Since we have created a landing page for all items that relate to accessibility, V. Schmitz inquired if the overflow plan for Chicago Union Station could also appear on this page.  She added that, if there were similar plans for other stations, could these also be deposited on this page.  Mr. Rubino responded that this certainly could be done. 
The next agenda item had to do with Committee business.  Since this was the first meeting for Joe Heniff, Mr. Ferneborg asked him to tell the Committee about himself.  Mr. Heniff stated that he is a retired attorney and had worked for the Illinois Department of Employment Security.  He worked as an Administrative Law Judge.  He let the assembled know that he is legally blind and has been a life-long Metra rider and uses the BNSF line.  Mr. Ferneborg informed the assembled that Scott Figved, who had served on the Committee for three years had died on May 2.  Mr. Ferneborg related that Scott had died as a result of an epileptic seizure.  He indicated that he had had a lengthy conversation with Scott’s parents and they wanted to share how much being on the Committee had meant to him.  Mr. Ferneborg stressed the need for identifying and recruiting new members to the Committee.  He asked the Committee’s assistance in doing this.  He noted that, due to term limits the need to re-staff the Committee is always there.  At the end of 2019, there will be three members going off the Committee.  They are Sam Knight, Susan Elizabeth Rangel and Susan Dalton.  He let the assembled know that interested parties should contact him directly.

Francis Mascarenhas, Manager of Mechanical Engineering was not able to attend the meeting, and in his stead, Mr. Ferneborg would give the Mechanical report.  He indicated that he and Mr. Mascarenhas had met and gone over the current initiatives being pursued by the Mechanical Department.  First, back in March, Metra had put out an RFP for 221 new rail cars.  For the purposes of this Committee, it is important to understand that all of these new cars would be fully accessible.  There had been interest from rail car manufacturers and sub-contractors and we were now in the Q & A phase of the process.  The date set for final bid submissions was September 27.  Second, an RFP is out for the purchase of multiple security cameras on all Metra rail cars.  This is being done for the overall safety of Metra riders.  Proposals are being evaluated and sometime in October, an NTP (Notice to Proceed) will be issued and a contract will begin.  The third item of note is the production and delivery of seven fully accessible rail cars that are a result of liquidated damages from a 2017 contract with Nippon Sharyo Sumitomo.  These cars are being produced at no cost to Metra.  In July, our Mechanical Department was in Japan and inspected the first two cars (Mr. Mascarenhas was in this group).  They did a full inspection and liked what they saw.  The seven cars are scheduled to be shipped to us in November. Finally, Mr. Ferneborg reported on the renovation of the ADA portion of Metra’s diesel fleet.  In meetings past, the Committee was brought up to date on the renovation of the first generation of ADA cars (176 cars that had been produced by the Amerail Company and delivered to us in the 1990s).  The second generation of 302 cars were produced by the Nippon Sharyo Company and delivered to us between 2002 and 2007.  These cars are completely rebuilt with new features added, such as LED scrolling signs for deaf customers, Passenger Emergency Intercom systems, sensitive edge on all side loading doors and a full range of electrical outlets on the main floor of the cars.  We have just completed 80 of these cars and the goal is to renovate 40 cars per year.   
The next order of business was the report from Ken Schultz, Architect and Project Manager of the Engineering Department.  Mr. Schultz reports on station construction projects and how they relate to accessibility.
· The Ravenswood renovation on the UPN has been going on for a couple of years.  Due to the UP bridge renovation project, there have been delays due to the shift and elevation of tracks.  The Ravenswood station is slated for completion in 2020, and when done will be fully accessible with ramps on both the east and west sides.  This station has always been deemed non-accessible and will change to fully accessible.
· At the Hazel Crest station on the MED, we have another station which has always been non- accessible.  When complete at the end of 2019, this station will be fully accessible with an elevator at the north end.  Construction is 70% complete.

· The Maywood and Melrose Park stations on the UP West are in varying stages of completion due to the third main that is going in to impact the north side.  When complete in 2020, these stations will go from partial to fully accessible.

· At the Prairie Crossing station on the MDN, work has been completed on a new, fully accessible warming shelter and access.
· There will be a new warming house and platform on the north side at the Cary station on the UP Northwest.  The old warming house on the south side will be abandoned.  Throughout construction, this station will remain accessible.  The work is 75% complete and the job should be done by the Spring of 2020.

· At the Cumberland station on the UP Northwest, there is a project to rebuild the warming shelter with access to sidewalks and to a Pace bus stop.  This is another station that was non- accessible and will change to a fully accessible station.

· We are working with the village of Riverside to renovate many aspects of the station.  Work on the platform, pavers around the station, sidewalks and access points are all part of a larger cityscape project.  This station will remain accessible throughout the duration of the project.

· We have just awarded a contract to renovate deteriorated stairs and handrails at the Harlem Avenue station on the BNSF.

· A new, accessible ramp is going in at the 143rd station on the Southwest Service.  This will lead to the parking lot and make this station even more accessible.

· The Libertyville station project on the MDN is now complete.  There is a new depot and improved access to the platform.  The rest room and ticket office are also accessible.  

· We are continuing to improve our signage through the system, especially accessible signage.

· Finally, we have a project to put in a modular ramp/stairway at the West Pullman station on the MED.  When this is complete, this station will go from non-accessible to fully accessible.
D. Shaw brought up an ongoing problem with the 87th Street station on the MED.  She complained about inadequate lighting and deteriorating stairs.  Mr. Schultz indicated that he would follow through on this project.  

At this point, Mr. Ferneborg took the opportunity to remind Committee members that there would be an election for officers at the November 5 meeting.  Chairman Dalton was terming out and that means that the Committee would need a new Chairman.  We do have a Vice Chairman, but if L. Gerlach decides to run for Chairman, then both positions would be open.  He asked that anyone who is interested should email him on or before October 1.  From the requests, he would produce a ballot that would be used at the November 5 meeting.

We had reached the point of the meeting when public comments were taken:
· J. Powell brought up an incident that happened to him on the MED on Saturday, August 3.   An announcement was made that only a certain number of cars would be open at Harvey.  When he attempted to alight the car he was in, it would not open and he missed his stop.  Mr. Ferneborg said that he would look into this for him.
· G. Armstrong brought up an incident on a UP Northwest train where there seems to have been a conflict in accommodation for both wheelchairs and bicycles.

· Susan Elizabeth Rangel brought up the interaction of CUS ticket agents and deaf customers.  She stated that there needs to be improvement when it comes to communicating with deaf customers who wish to purchase tickets.

The final order of business was the adjournment of the meeting.  Chairman Dalton called for a motion to adjourn.  Susan Elizabeth Rangel brought the motion and J. Heniff seconded.  The meeting was adjourned at 3:29 pm.

